
Interschool  
Swimming  

Sports 
Fri 7th February 

 

Year 5 & 6 
Camp 

26th,27th & 28th March 

 

End of term 1 

Fri 11th April 
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Tenā Koutou, 

On Thursday morning tamariki and kaiako 
joined together to watch our roopu Te Kapa 
Haka o Ngā Pua o Te Kōwhara perform at Te 
Matatini. We were so proud of the group and it 
was an example of what we can achieve if we 
work together. The tamariki particularly 
enjoyed the poi and haka. 

 At the board meeting on Wednesday night, I presented the 2024 data report 
for reading, writing and mathematics. It is very pleasing to see the upward 
trend of achievement has continued in 2024. Since 2021, in reading 13.5% more 
students achieved their expected curriculum level, 26% in writing and 22% in 
mathematics. These continued increases over 4 years in achievement do not 
happen by accident, and I want to congratulate the tamariki, teachers, and 
whānau for the learning partnership and commitment they make to grow 
outstanding tamariki. With all the new implementations we continue to put in 
place we believe the trend will continue for 2025. 

I also want to thank everyone who contributed to our annual swimming sports. 
It has been a great day with our tamariki challenging themselves to be the best 
they can be. I look forward to the success the inter school team will have in Te 
Kuiti next week. A special thanks to Mrs Bailey and Miss Sicely for all their 
organisation. 

Also on Thursday I met with our house leaders. It is my intention to meet with 
them once a fortnight to develop their leadership skills and hear their voices 
about some actions or projects we can be doing to make our kura even better. 
As our school leaders they are going to have the opportunity to lead some 
innovations. I am excited to see what ideas they have. 

Our 3rd session of the art competition. I had put the SOS for some volunteers to 
come and help the tamariki with their painting. Thank you to Mel McDonald and 
Karen Jones for answering the call. It was very much appreciated. If you are 
interested in helping come along next Wednesday at 1:15-3:00. We would love 
to see you. 

Have a great weekend. 

Ngā mihi nui 
Sue Coyle 
Principal 





 
Please Txt/Email/phone the officer by 2.45pm 

if there is any changes to your child’s  
afterschool arrangements 

 

 Please DO NOT use the staff carpark  as a drop off / 

pick up  zone in the  morning & afterschool  
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Ruby Mouat 

Coltyn MacKenzie 

Chloe Brooks 

Lily Draper 

Holly  Englebretsen 

Connor Cowin 


